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Contrary to the above, as of March 22, 1984, Section A.3 of administra-

tive procedure AP 0155, Rev. 7, promulgated controls that were incon-
sistent with the requirement§ of Technical Specification 6.5 by
allowing changes to the plant operational status without the level of
pre-implementation reviews of such changes otherwise required by the
specifications, Specifically, AP 0155 allowed changes to be made to
safety system valve lineups described as check-off lists in approved
operating procedures, without requiring 2 revision to the approved
procedure be made for those changes that constituted a change of
intent from the original procedure, or requiring that a Department
Instruction be processed in accordance with AP 0832 for those changes
that do not involve a change in intent,

Resgonse:

We disagree with the alleged violation,

AP 0155, “valve Identification and Current Valve Lineup“, has been the sub-
ject of several inspection reports, (e.qg., IR 50-271/77-09, IR 50-271/80-19
and 50-271/81-19).

In Inspection Report 77-09, the Inspector sampled many facility procedures
(including AP 0156, Rev. 3) in order to verify that, among cther items, the
format and content were in conformance with the appropriate Technical
Specifications, During this review, no discrepancies were identified, It
should be noted that AP 0155, Rev, 7 (the subject of the alleged violation)
originated from AP 0156, As such, the wording in the relevant procedural
steps is nearly identical.

As we commi‘ted in our March 16, 1981 response to the findings of IR 80-19,
AP 0155 wrs revised to include criteria for determining what constitutes an
exception to the valve lineup check 1ist, The criteria used for exceptions
in AP 0155 were similar to those developed for OP 4029 (reference NRC
letter to VY, dated 4/28/81), AP 0155 was subsequently reviewed by the NRC
(reference IR 81-19) and apparently found satisfactory since the open fin-
dings were closed without comment. More specifically, the 81-19 inspection
stated in part that: “AP 0155 now limits exceptions to valve pesitions to
those that must be different as dictated by system status.," Since the
repositioning of RCIC 20 was due to system status, the repositioning of

the valve as an exception was based on criteria which was clearly accep-
table to the Commission,
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Based on the ahove information and the apparent concurrence from the NRC
that the philosophy established by the previous Inspection Reports, was
acceptable, we respectfully request that the violation be withdrawn,

While we strongly feel that the provisions of AP 0155 are in conformance
with Technical Specifications, Vermont Yankee will re-evaluate the criteria

specified in AP 0155 by October 31, 1984 to determine the desirability of
enhancing the procedure beyond the requirement of Technical Specifica-

tions,

We trust the above information will be satisfactory; however, should you
have any questions or desire further information, please do not hesitate to con-

tact us,

Very truly yours,

VERMONT YANKEE NUCLEAR POWER CORPUKATION

‘ AﬁiJ/ ”?;Zbaf’
Warren P, Murphy
Vice President and

Manager of Operations
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